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TOWN HALL 
933, 2E Concession 

Elgin (Québec) J0S 2E0 
Telephone : (450) 264-2320 

dg@munelgin.ca 
 
TOWN HALL HOURS 
Mon. To Thurs.  8:00a.m. to 4:00p.m. 
 
COUNCIL MEETING DATES 
Monday April 7 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday May 5 at 8:00 p.m. 
Monday June 2 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday July 7 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday August 4 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday September 8 at 8:00 p.m.  
Wednesday October 1 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday November 10 at 8:00 p.m.  
Monday December 1 at 8:00 p.m.  
 
2025 TAX BILLS 
The 2025 tax bill have been sent out. 1st 
payment was due on February 6 and the 
next payment will be due on April 7th. 
 
HERE IS THE PAYMENT METHODS 
AVAILABLE TO PAY YOUR TAXES: 
 
 You can pay from your bank account 
(CIBC, BMO or Desjardins) with the bill 
payment option with your (10 digit) 
registration number   
which is on your tax bill, please choose 
ELGIN, MUNICIPALITY OF, TAX as the 
supplier/payee. 
 
 You can send a check to the Town 
Hall: 933, 2nd Concession Elgin, QC J0S 
2E0 
 
  You can come to the office to pay 
cash or by check, if necessary, there is a 
slot in the door to deposit your payment. 
 
We also offer the option of making an 
INTERAC transfer to email: 
dg@munelgin.ca  
 
**NO SECURITY QUESTION NEEDED** 
 

 
We are excited to announce the creation 
of a new Facebook group dedicated to 
providing you with the latest municipal 
updates. Join us to stay informed about: 
 
•  Council meeting news and decisions 
•  Road closures and traffic alerts 
•  Important announcements and     
   community events 
 
Stay connected and never miss an 
update! Join our Facebook group today 
and be a part of our community's journey 
towards progress and growth.  
 
Join Now: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/5543
23420857235 
 
We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
  
 
 

ELGIN TOWN HALL CLOSED FOR THE EASTER HOLIDAY 
We wish to inform residents that Elgin Town Hall will be closed on the following days for the Easter holiday:  
 
• Friday, April 18, 2025 
• Monday, April 21, 2025 
 
We will resume our regular operations starting Tuesday, April 22, 2025, 
at 8:00 a.m. 
 
Thank you for your understanding and Happy Easter to all! 
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE - PROPERTY INSPECTION 
We would like to inform you that an FQM inspector will be 
evaluating certain residences and farms in order to reassess your 
property. The inspector assigned to our municipality drives a blue 
Honda CR-V. He will always carry his ID card and must show it to 
you. The inspector may take photos, measure buildings, and visit 
the interior of your residence. 
 
However, we ask you to be vigilant, as unauthorized persons have been known to attempt to visit 
residences in some neighboring municipalities. If you have any questions, please contact me at the Town 
Hall at (450) 264-2320; I will be happy to assist you.  
 
PREPARATION FOR POTENTIAL FLOODING 
We wish to inform you that, based on current conditions, flooding could occur at any time in the coming 
days as was the case last weekend. It is essential that you take the necessary measures now to ensure 
your safety and that of your environment. 
 
To prepare, we ask that you: 
 

• Remove all objects from the riparian zone** (furniture, tools, materials, etc.) to prevent them from 
being swept away by the water and causing damage or pollution in the river. 

• Bring additional supplies**, including non-perishable food, candles, batteries, and any other 
essential items, to cope with possible service interruptions. 

 
Your cooperation is essential to minimize the impacts of this natural event. We thank you for your vigilance 
and cooperation. 
 
In case of emergency or if you have any questions, please contact me at (450) 264-2320 or on my cell 
phone at (450) 370-2899. 
 
Take care and stay tuned for updates. 
 
GARBAGE AND RECYCLING GARBAGE COLLECTION 
Starting April 15, garbage will be collected every Tuesday until October 28. Recycling collection will 
continue to be every other Monday. 
 
Please note that there will be no designated days for large item collections. If you wish to dispose of large 
items, such as furniture, appliances, etc., you can do so at the same time as the weekly garbage collections. 
Tires and construction materials are not accepted. 

 
For your information, the Municipality of Elgin has a population of 396 citizens 
(according to the MAMH 2025 decree). The tonnage generated by Elgin citizens over 
the past 5 years: 
 
                                    Garbage                 Recycling      

 
                     2020       157.37tm       41.51tm 

2021 155.67tm  43.83tm 
2022 147.18tm  38.58tm 
2023 133.08tm  42.17tm 
2024 124.47tm                 37.95tm 

 
Excellent effort, everyone! We're making great strides in reducing waste—let's keep the momentum going! 

 
THE CONSTABLE VOLUNTEER FIRE BRIGADE WOULD LIKE TO INVITE YOU TO: 
 

 Spring Brunch to be held on Sunday, March 30th, from 8:00 a.m. to noon (dine-in or takeout). 
The meal includes French toast, pancakes, scrambled eggs, bacon, sausages, toast, potatoes, 
coffee, and juice. Cost: Adults $12.00 USD or $20.00 CAD, children under 12 $6.00 USD/CAD, 
children under 5 free. 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER – MORE INFORMATION TO COME AT A LATER DATE 
May 10, 2025, 9:00 to 12:00 noon – Distribution of Trees, Cats / Dog Vaccination and Tire pick-up. 
July 12, 2025, 10h30 to 2:30pm – Elgin Family Day. 
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